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Attitude Trumps Aptitude 

Put a Smile on Your Face and a Song in Your 
Heart 

That is a saying in our home - It is a mantra.  It 
is even written (in French) on our kitchen 
walls.  There are different ways to say and think 
this – but it all comes down to having a Positive 
Attitude.   

It is the best advice I would give my kids, my 
PEEPle, my students, my clients. Have a 
positive outlook on life and things and you will 
be successful…however you define success.  

If I need to persuade you - let’s start with the 
problem.  You do NOT want to be known as the 
Debbie or Darrell-Downer, right?  Uh-oh – 
some self-reflection needed here.  Are you the 
person who rains on people’s parades?  
Whoops.   If so, you need to stop that!   

Let’s self-reflect.  Do you often say; “Yes, 
but….”  Or are your contributions filled with 
warnings; “We should be careful…, I’m not sure 
if we should do that, Let’s not take unnecessary 
risks….” “That’s not how we have done it in the 
past…” 

That’s all well and good, but these reactions 
can stifle creativity, contributions, and 
innovation! 

Instead, let’s replace the thinking, and 
responses with:  

“Yes, and….” 

“Let’s be careful, but let’s try it!” 

“ Good idea” 

I’m not sure where I first learned this attitude 
about attitude, but I was influenced by some 

important people in my life.  Several come to 
mind here:  

My mom – she was smart, creative and 
optimistic.  I think I could say she was always 
hopeful.  And HOPE is an important idea.  It 
gets us through tough times and dark places.   

I also had some great bosses when I worked at 
IBM.  I attribute much about “attitude vs. 
aptitude” to them.  I had one boss who 
regularly coached me about workplace skills, 
but she always emphasized the value of having 
a positive attitude. And she walked the talk.  
She was a positive, happy person.  What did 
that look like?  It literally looked like she 
enjoyed her job, her life, her people.  She 
smiled and laughed often.  She thought we 
were funny!  She was optimistic about difficult 
situations, and about the future.  She didn’t 
blame or worry about past errors or failures.  
She found humour in them and we moved on 
to learn instead and prepare for the next! 

Now – let’s revisit the “smile” idea.  When 
someone smiles at you, how do you feel?  And 
when you smile, how do you feel?  Research 
suggests it makes us feel happy!  (Visit Amy 
Cuddy TED Talk).  

And if we revisit the song idea.  That’s a big 
idea.  Imagine this – if you walked into a room, 
what would your theme song be?  You need to 
figure that out – don’t let someone else do that 
for you.  

Mine would definitely be in the Motown Genre 
– maybe RESPECT or My Girl or…!   

So, put a smile on your face.  And what is your 
song?  

 



 


